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Message from the New Zealand Ambassador

On the occasion of the 40th anniversary of the establishment of the Toyama
Japan-Australia New Zealand Society, I would like to extend my heartfelt
congratulations. I would like to thank Chairman Hachiro Nitta and members for

your continued support and understanding of New Zealand over these years.

Although the spread of the new coronavirus has caused unprecedented worldwide
concern, relations between the two countries are secure. Last April, former Prime
Minister Jacinda Ardern visited Japan to re-connect following the pandemic and
to celebrate the 70th anniversary of the establishment of diplomatic relations
between our two countries. Just recently, Minister of Foreign Affairs Nanaia
Mahuta visited Japan to discussed urgent issues such as regional security, defense,
economic development, and climate change. The Minister repeatedly mentioned
the importance of trust-building based on personal exchanges. This is a true
testament to the significance of your association's existence. This July, the FIFA
Women's World Cup will be co-hosted by New Zealand and Australia. This
year also marks the 130th anniversary of New Zealand being the first country in
the world to win women's suffrage. I look forward to even more active bilateral

exchanges in a wide range of fields.

I strongly wish for the continued growth of the Toyama Japan-Australia New
Zealand Society and for the further deepening of the relationship between New

Zealand and Japan.

L

Hamish Cooper
New Zealand Ambassador
March 2023
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